

Port Hardy Secondary School PAC board meeting minutes

Oct 19, 2021

Present: Jill Walkus, Christina Cheetham, Amanda Humphrey, Lisa Greer, Leslie Dyck, Tara McCart, Debbie Maundrell, and Leah Wilson

Meeting began at 6:40 pm

- Christina adopts Agenda, Leslie seconds
- Christina accepts Minutes, Leah seconds
- Correspondence:
No correspondence
- Treasurer report:
Received text from Cynthia. We did get gaming grant in the amount of \$5250. No other info
- DPAC Report:
Leslie accepted invite to attend online parent forum to look at the new online learning in BC. This will be difficult for Leslie to attend as it is during the day, but she would like to support a parent willing to take this on.
One of the DPAC reps went to a meeting about Covid protocol. Leslie will send the link. Still have funding to spend for workshops, some ideas are training on mental health, internet safety, reading strategies, sexual health, relationship safety, sleep hygiene and substance abuse.
There was a school board meeting last night and they would like parent feedback on reporting policies for students. The link is [engage.government.bc.ca/draft reporting](https://engage.government.bc.ca/draft-reporting)
- Trustee Report:
No report
- Administrative Report:
Grad date for PHSS and NISS is June 11, 2022; EKE-ME-XI is June 18, 2022. Sounds like it'll be around the same as last year. Parents doing fundraising and dinner outside of school, but things can change.
Backpack buddies has been a very beneficial program. Lots of Stormtech raincoats and pants were donated to students. This was especially great for the outdoor program at Eagle view.
Occupational and safety team did a walk through, and health and safety protocols are looking great. Reminders will be given to students; especially grade 8's to wear masks properly.
Report cards just went out.

Three learners were accepted into the NIC professional cooks training program. This is for dual credit and will be held at the new kitchen at gwasala nakwaxda school.

Lots of programs starting up at lunch and afterschool such as football and wrestling.

We will need to revisit the code of conduct. A survey will be sent out soon.

- Amanda asks if anyone wants to take on the apparel order that she had mentioned at the last meeting. Tara said she doesn't mind helping so Amanda and Tara will look at the spirit wear and decide together. Jill will contact NISS and see who their supplier is.
- No tabled items.

Meeting ended at 7:12pm